
Minutes of the KATV Club Meeting 

August 4, 2025 

The Keweenaw ATV Club meeting was held at the VFW Hall, in Hubbell.  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Club President Daryl St. John. Other officers present were 

Vice President Kitty Beleck, Secretary/Treasurer Julie Karvonen, Trustees Mike Panijan and Amy 

Machiela and Trails Maintenance Supervisor Jim Dube.  

The minutes of the  August 4, 2025meeting were read by Daryl St. John and a motion to approve was 

made by Amy Machiela, seconded by Faye McMahon, motion passed by a vote of the membership. Julie 

read the financial report – bank checking balance $29,324.78 with 27 corporate sponsors and  277 

voting members. Motion to approve was made by Gordy Wetelainen, seconded by Amy Maciela, motion 

passed by a vote of the membership. 

Old Business: 

a) Our summer projects are coming along slowly. We have always had the issue of money flow from 

DNR reimbursement. With big projects, and a small account balance, we couldn’t really begin the 

bigger projects. The DNR is now allowing us to apply for reimbursement for all but $1000. This new 

procedure will get money moving quicker so we can get projects going. The transition hill outside of 

LL is done, the bridge area by Calumet dam, Trail B up in the Keweenaw had lots of improvements 

completed. The culvert project at Union Creek on High Rock trail will begin today and the trail will be 

closed for a week. We used all of the 2024 budget and most of the 2025 budget.  

b) The Nature Conservancy has okayed three jobs to be done on the property. We are hoping to get 

help with some projects costs.   

New Business:  

a) Trail maintenance packets are ready and trail maintenance should try to be done and paperwork 

turned in at the next meeting.  

b) We would like to plan fall ride for October 18th, details to follow.  

  

Questions / Comments from the floor:  

Next Meeting:  Sept 8  7 pm VFW Hubbell 

Adjourn 

 


